RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF AN ISLAND-WIDE DRAINAGE STUDY AND THE JAMES ISLAND STORMWATER MANAGERS' COMMITTEE

WHEREAS, the James Island Intergovernmental Council was duly assembled on October 11, 2017; and

WHEREAS, the Town of James Island Council supports the action taken:

- The James Island Intergovernmental Council supports the pursuit of an Island-wide drainage study
 and endorses the organization of a committee of representatives of the governments and agencies
 with stormwater responsibilities on James Island to determine the proper scope for the study and
 explore grant funding.
- 2. The James Island Intergovernmental Council applauds the work of the quarterly James Island Stormwater Managers' meeting and proposes that their work be continued through The James Island Stormwater Managers' Committee. We recommend that this committee meet more frequently than once each quarter. We request that the Committee continue work towards:
 - a. Island-wide drainage maps.
 - b. Division of responsibilities among jurisdictions to allow the improved efficiency in regular maintenance in areas of mixed jurisdiction.
 - c. Develop a coordinated program of regular inspection of the drainage system on James Island.
 - d. Propose changes to the government bodies regarding regulation of new construction to protect neighboring property owners from flooding.
 - e. Develop an island-wide drainage priority list.
 - f. Notify each respective jurisdiction with status updates and progress reports.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, THIS 19 OCTOBER, 2017

Mayor

ATTEST

Frances W. Simmons

Town Clerk